
Expanded Reason Statement for CED1-132 

(Theresa Weston, The Holt Weston Consultancy representing ABAA) 

CED1-132 was submitted to correct an error in the inclusion in the public comment draft of the 
modification to CEPI-58 that was adjudicated in the first round of proposals.  During the adjudication 
process, CEPI-58 was modified to allow dwelling unit air leakage testing in lieu of whole building air 
leakage testing in Group R-2 and I-1 occupancies instead of in all of Group R and I.   The modification is 
clearly stated in the following committee documents: 

 Meeting Notes IECC Envelope & Embodied Energy Subcommittee for 3/17/2022: Passed AM 18-
0-4(CNV), with the amendment to “limit the scope of test method to Group R-2 and I-1” clearly 
stated as part of the amended text. 

 Agenda for IECC Consensus Committee- Commercial for 4/13/2022, including code tracking 
sheet for CEPI-58 (attached).  The code tracking sheet clearly states “limit the scope of test 
method to Group R-2 and I-1”. 

 Minutes of IECC Consensus Committee – Commercial for 4/13/2022, showing the CEPI-58 was 
approved as modified by a vote of 34-0. 

Regarding the substance of CED1-132, the change limits the use dwelling unit air leakage testing in lieu 
of whole building testing to Group R-2 and I-1 occupancies rather than the entire Group R and I 
occupancies.  The dwelling unit air leakage testing option provides a bridge to the IECC-Residential Code 
provisions and allows more continuity between 3-story and 4-story projects.  There is a range of 
opinions on which type of buildings should be allowed to be tested by dwelling unit.  For example, CEPI-
63 had proposed only allowing dwelling units that “are accessed directly from the outdoors” to be 
tested by dwelling unit.  Limiting the dwelling unit testing Group R-2 and I-1, allows dwelling unit testing 
for multifamily residences (apartment buildings, etc.) including assisted living facilities, but does not 
allow it for hospitals, prisons or hotels.  Based on the email discussion on this issue during the 
development on modifications to CEPI-58, it represents a consensus of interested parties.   

 

 

 

 

  



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 


